LORDSHIP REC. USER FORUM AND NETWORK:    

Minutes of meeting on 7th March 2005

PRESENT:   Paul Ely, Niall Henderson - Haringey Recreation Department; Dave Morris (Chair), Caroline Jepson, Ray Swain, Joan Curtis, Ken Floyde - Friends of Lordship Rec;  Maria Harwood, Irene Fearon and Debbie Mascarenmas - Mother and Toddler Group; Clasford Stirling - Broadwater Farm Community Centre; Nigel Kielczewski - Sporting and Educational Solutions (arrived later). APOLOGIES:  David Singh - Broadwater Farm Residents Association;  Claire McClafferty - BTCV

Paul Ely introduced Niall Henderson to the meeting, who would be Project Officer for Lordship Rec,  co-ordinating the development of improvement projects over the next year.

1. MINUTES OF THE LAST GENERAL MEETING ON 7TH FEBRUARY       Agreed for accuracy.

2. MATTERS ARISING

a)   Active England project update.    Still on timetable.  Paul reported the tenders received are a little over budget. A report to the Procurement Committee was being prepared to accept lowest bid at beginning of April.   Michael Powell is the lead officer.

The Developers would access the site through the gate by Community Centre.  Before the work starts there will be a meeting on the physical management of the work.  The contractors will have to make the entrance good at the end of the building work.  

Paul and Clasford are preparing to recruit the project staff for Sporting and Educational Solutions.  They are hoping that Sport England will agree to release funds before the facilities are completed, so staff can be employed during the building phase.  Where the staff will be located will be worked out over the next two months.  If it is from a Portacabin its location will be discussed with the Users Forum.   

Paul will be planning to put signage up explaining what the construction works are about. He confirmed he would also be talking to the Play Association about how young people will be involved in the construction phase of the project.    

b)  Labyrinth Project:  Joan reported that the discussions on maintenance between the Park Department and the designers of this project were continuing but that little progress was being made - a clash of cultures perhaps?  Everyone felt that it was worth the effort to sort out any problems. Paul agreed to meet with Don Lawson to discuss. 

c) Mid Summer Festival.   In view of  all the development, Friends of Lordship Rec will not be organising a separate Festival this year, but would hope to contribute to the Launch of the Active England facilities after completion. 

d) Picnicers.   At the User Forum meeting on 24th January it was decided to try to actively establish a relationship between influential members of the Picnicers and the other organisations using and working in the Rec.   The aim would be to welcome the community involved, but encourage responsible use of the Rec and alleviate problems of litter, glass, etc before picnics become daily occurrences in the Summer. The picnicers especially gather in force on a Sunday after attending a church service at the Broadwater Centre.

Since 24th January there have been two special meetings.  The first meeting was to include the Pastor (Clasford now has his contact details).  Unfortunately he did not turn up but it had been decided to try to organise an event for the Picnicers to explain the services offered by the different organisations  Sure Start, Play Association etc. Claire would circulate the minutes of the 2nd meeting when these were finalised.

It is early days in trying to develop a co-ordinated approach, but the meetings were useful for pooling information and seeing what input each group could give to a plan to educate and encourage responsible behaviour.  Paul suggested that Soul in the City should be encouraged to get involved.


3. CAPITAL PROPOSAL:  “RECLAIMING LORDSHIP RECREATION GROUND”  

A special meeting had been held on 7th February, which Nigel and Clasford had been unable to attend, to discuss the first draft of Paul Ely’s paper to Haringey outlining bids to be made to external funders to develop the Rec and requesting matched funding from the Borough. Paul Ely and Niall Henderson presented  a 2nd paper, entitled “Project Overview Sheet” to the meeting for discussion.     

The Borough have committed £300,000 for 2005/2006, but Paul and Niall need to make successful bids to secure another £300,000 in 2006/2007.   Niall would be developing an overall plan of what will happen and the order in which it will happen, together with separate plans for each project.  There was a need to balance the need for the Park not to be a building site with the limited time in which we will be flavour of the month (or flavour of the next 3 to 4 years).  Paul also wanted to use the £300,000 to best advantage when finding external funds to match it against.  

Comments on this 2nd paper were:-

- The need to improve the entrance from Broadwater Farm was missing.  
- BMX track.   Ken Floyde believed there was space to redesign the BMX track in its present site.  
- Matched Funding:   Will Haringey only match actual cash raised, or will it match against payments in kind such as volunteer time, development of a Lordship Rec website etc.?   Paul replied that he thought cash would be required although he would check whether anything else would be considered. 

Paul wanted to understand how the projects proposed would fit together in terms of the way people experienced the Rec or moved from one location to another?   He found it hard to get an idea of how the Rec was used at the moment or what attracted people to it.    Discussion followed on the importance of the outside circuit of the Park and the current playground/lake area and the continuing problem of the disjointed layout of the Park, poor sightlines etc.  One solution was a small railway joining them all together! More realistically, there could be a signage trail.

Clasford said that discussion was continuing on how the Community Centre could maybe be opened up via a cafe to link in with the Rec.  

It was agreed that Niall, Dave and Caroline would conduct a walkabout to brief Niall about the Rec and the strategy/plans developed over the last 2 years, and to draft up a detailed Improvements Strategy for each unit within the Rec.

4.  AOB.   Caroline said that she had been in contact with the Environment Agency concerning the silted up and smelly state of the Moselle. Paul Corley had replied with interest to learn that there may be developments in the Rec, as the EA were also concerned about the state of the Moselle and were working on a “statement of need”.   A copy of the e-mail was passed to Paul and Niall.  

5.  DATE OF NEXT MEETING:   Monday 11th April 2005












